

Endeavour Academy News



22nd March 2019

Alison the Explorer





On Friday 15th March, the Nursery children had a Story Hunt workshop all about growing plants. The children helped Alison the Explorer to travel to the beach, the mountains, a meadow and a cave to find out all about how to grow a beanstalk. They found all the things they would need-seeds, soil, sunshine and rain- and found all the props for a well-known story about a beanstalk. Can you guess which story? At the end, Alison told the children the story of the Grumpy Seed, who just didn't want to grow, and the children played music and gave him all the things

he needed. The Grumpy Seed grew into a beautiful sunflower. All the children thoroughly enjoyed the workshop and can't wait for Alison to come again.

Parent & Toddler



We have had lots of parents and their toddlers come to visit and enjoy lots of fun with Mrs. Plummer in the Nursery. The group takes place every Wednesday morning from 9:15-11:00 and is the perfect way to meet other parents. If you have a child under the age of 3, or know somebody who has - then our 'Early Start' group is waiting for them!!!

A little Animal Magic



On Tuesday, Reception were amazed to share their morning with a whole host of animals. It has become an annual tradition to hold Animal Magic parties in the Spring term as part of our learning about how animals grow and change. Rosie brought some fantastic beasts for us to look at, stroke and of course learn about. We met a chinchilla, a de-scented skunk, two meerkats, a very big bunny, a gecko, a tawny owl,



sugar gliders and lots of other animals. The children demonstrated fantastic listening skills throughout the workshop, and showed great care for the animals. We loved meeting all our new beastly friends and have done some fantastic follow-up work in class - please come and see our 'Amazing Animals' display. A big thanks to Animal Magic and we can't wait to have another party next year!!!

Success Assembly Awards

Tawhid	For super effort in all his assessments this week
Foysal	For having an improved attitude to work and school
Maryam	For her excellent efforts in Maths. She has been progressing superbly and has done well in some tricky assessments this week
Mikail	For working hard in Geography and producing an interesting fact file
Sehar	For giving 100% all of time, especially during assessments
Daanya	For her consistently amazing work in all subjects
Riley	For trying his best this week and also being an amazing role model and friend to our new member of the class
Sali	For settling into Y5 fantastically and trying extremely hard in all her learning
Kenny	For amazing progress in Reading

Lunch Time Awards

Each week our midday staff choose one child from each class to receive a lunchtime award for their exemplary behaviour and manners. The awards this week go to:

Ameera	Lainie	Yasir
Dilon	Habeebah	Summer
Nabanita	Keyann	Prerona

Class Points

The class points winner this week are Year 2 for KS1 and Year 5/6 for KS2.

Year 1	40	Year 4	25
Year 1/2	39	Year 5	51
Year 2	45	Year 5/6	83
Year 3/4G	31	Year 6	38
Year 3/4P	46		

School Attendance



Good attendance and punctuality are essential to your child's success at Endeavour Academy.

Our winning class attendance was Year 3/4P with 99.0% attendance.

Well done and thank you to both parents and children of Year 3/4P for all your hard work.

Our overall attendance last week was 95.3%. Our target is 96%



Please ensure we have your current contact details in school, just in case your child is ill and we need to contact you.